
SUN CITY GRAND POKER CLUB 
Board Meeting 

Monday, March 10, 2014 
 

Meeting was called to order by President Elayne McCracken at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Present:    Elayne McCracken, Bob McCracken, Haydee LaBreche, Sandy Sirull, Jerry Zickert, Ronnie Rana, 
Ruth Bunse, Stewart McIlrath, and Rhonda Ratekin 
 
Absent:     Rich Frusciano and Adam Bona 
 
Guests:     Tim and Gert Maloney and Jerry Zimmerman 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  We have $3,950.61 in our checking account and $1,380.92 in savings. 
 
Tuesday Tournament:  The following two proposals were made: 
 

1. Starting April 1st the Tuesday night regular tournament will become an experimental tournament for one 
month.  This tournament will have 9,000 or 10,000 chips to begin with and, therefore, will be a big stack 
tournament.  The buy-in will be $20 and it will be open to the entire club.  The blind structure will be 
adjusted to accommodate the timeliness and finish of the tournament.   If this tournament is popular, it 
will continue through the summer. 

 
The 24-person deep stack will be suspended until  October  when it will be re-evaluated. 
 

2. Move Tuesday’s Deep Stack to Thursday and continue it all year long.  Move the Thursday SNG to Tuesday 
from October through March.  The weekly SNG’s original purpose was to offer a game for those who did 
not care to play in the Thursday $10 tournament.  It seems it does not have as strong a following as the 
deep stack has attracted.  

 
Both proposals were discussed at length with input from Tim Maloney and Jerry Zimmerman, with the latter 
having requested that this issue be addressed by the Board. 
 
The first proposal was approved by the Board with a vote of 4-1 and will now go to the Tournament Committee 
for implementation. 
 
Get Well & Sympathy Cards:  Ronnie will continue to send out cards to members, their immediate family, and in-
laws in the event of any surgery, hospitalization, serious illness, and death.  We will send out an email to the 
members and suggest they inform Ronnie and/or Haydee of those in need of cards.  
 
Picnic:    Tickets will be distributed from March 17 through March 27.  Guest tickets are $10.  Veggie burgers  will 
be available again this year.   
 
Bulletin Boards:   Ads may not be displayed on any of the bulletin boards. 
 
Party Dates for 2015:  
Spring Picnic:   Sunday, March 22, 2015  
Holiday Dinner Dance:   Friday, December 11, 2015. 
 
Wednesday Lessons:  The first lessons is free.  Therefore, we will not charge a $1 table fee. 
 

Next Board Meeting will be held Monday, April 7, at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Submitted by Haydee LaBreche, Secretary 



 
 
 
 


